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All contributions for the next edition should be e-mailed to editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk or taken to Changes in 
Milton Road or Burgrey Stores in the High Street on or preferably before the copy date entered in the Diary above.  

To have any contribution published you must provide your name & contact details to the Editors.  
To advertise, e-mail advertising@suttoncourtenay.co.uk or telephone 07831-526784 

VILLAGE DIARY  

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

The Diary is compiled from entries in the Village Diary kept at Burgrey Stores. Please enter your events in this Diary. 

 

 
October   

Sun 5th 10.30am Harvest Festival Family Service Church 

Tues 7th 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

Tues 7th 7.30pm Spiritual Fellowship Village Hall 

Weds 8th 2pm School Harvest Festival Church 

Sat 11th 7pm Barn Dance & Family Supper Village Hall 

Tues 14th 2pm Women’s Christian Fellowship Village Hall 

Weds 15th, 22nd 
 & 29th 

6pm DAMASCUS Youth Art Project Village Hall 

Weds 15th   SCN NOVEMBER COPY DEADLINE   

Thurs 23rd 10.30am Coffee Shop & Book Sale Church 

          

November         

Sun 2nd 6pm Service or naming & remembering for All Souls Church 

Weds 5th 6pm DAMASCUS Youth Art Project Village Hall 

Sat 8th 7pm Evening of Remembrance Church  

Sun 23rd   All Saints’ Singers Concert Church 



 

 

County Councillor: (Schools, Roads etc.) 
Richard Webber 
Richard.Webber77@ntlworld.com 

534001 

District Councillor: (Planning, Waste 
etc.) 

Gervase Duffield 
Appleford House, Appleford 
 

848319 

Parish Council Chairman 
Michael Jenkins 
Danluda, Churchmere Road 
msjenkins@msn.com 

847174 

Bookings for Village Hall Rita Atkinson 848694 

Sutton Courtenay Website www.suttoncourtenay.co.uk  

Environment Agency: Landfill Odours 
Thames Water Leaks 

  
 

0800 80 70 60 
0800 71 46 14 

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS 

Various organisations have permanent bookings for use of the Village Hall on certain days of the week. Local 
individuals or organisations may nonetheless enter one-off bookings for events which clash with permanent 
bookings. At least seven weeks notice must be given to Rita Atkinson (848694) or Caroline Grundy
(848679)of the hall management team, e-mail: scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com This allows one 
week for them to convey the needful six weeks notice to whichever organisation had the permanent booking. 
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HOLY BAPTISM 

ONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING WHO WERE WELCOMED INTO THE FAMILY OF THE CHURCH 
THROUGH BAPTISM 

This newsletter is produced by the editors, Diane Armstrong and Clare Pennicott, and Peter Draper, who is in 
charge of advertising.  Mary Pike is responsible for distribution. Our contact details are: 
Diane  editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk       07553 801032  Clare  editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk       07778 284193 

Peter  advertising@suttoncourtenay.co.uk      07831 526784  
Mary  distribution@suttoncourtenay.co.uk     07824 368601  

The Sutton Courtenay News is printed with support from Sutton Courtenay Parish Council 

HOLY MATRIMONY 

WE SEND OUR BEST WISHES & CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING WHO WERE MARRIED IN ALL 
SAINTS’ CHURCH RECENTLY 

No Baptisms 

13th September 2014 – Darren John CRAWLEY & Lisa Dawn HEREDGE 
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War Memorial 

Parishioners are still generously donating to the war 
memorial renovation project, and the Council would thank 
everyone for their help.  Children at the Primary School 
undertook a sponsored cycle ride to raise funds.  They put 
in a great deal of effort, and the Council is extremely 
grateful to them and the staff that organised, and the 
families that supported, the sponsored event.  A cheque in 
the sum of £1140.59 was given to the Council. 

The war memorial is made of Bath stone which is quite soft 
and advice has been sought from the War Memorial Trust 
as to cleaning and restoration.  The Trust has advised that 
there is a limited number of times that lettering can be recut into the stone, and that if inappropriately cleaned 
at the wrong time of the year can store up problems for the future by causing irreversible damage.  The War 
Memorial Trust is the expert in conservation of war memorials and its guidance and comments come from 
many years of experience and knowledge.  The Council accepts that they are the experts and following advice 
of not to start the project at this time of the year, has agreed that it would be better to wait until the weather 
improves next Spring.  It is unfortunate that the war memorial will not be at its best for Remembrance Sunday 
this year, but the Council is keen to ensure the correct preservation of the war memorial 

 

Vale of White Horse District Council – Local Plan 

The District Council will soon be publishing the latest “submission” version of the local Plan for its final round 
of consultation before it submits its plan to the government for an independent examination.  The Council has 
confirmed that the site it proposed for allocation at East of Sutton Courtenay is included the submission version 
of the plan. This is the field next to the village hall running northwards up to the recreation ground.   The 
proposed allocation is unchanged at 220 homes.  The publication of the local plan is expected at the beginning 
of November. 

 

Street Naming 

Houses currently under construction and those that are about to start will require new street names to be 
allocated in the future.  The Vale of White Horse District Council is the street naming authority and invites the 
Parish Council to make suggestions as to possible names.  It also asks the developer for suggestions.  Once it has 
gathered in several ideas, the Vale of White Horse District Council will chose a new street name, or devise one 
its own.   If anyone has any suggestions of names that they would like to put forward, please contact the clerk. 

 

Footpaths 

The checking of the state and condition of the footpaths is continuing.  There are numerous instances where 
paths are impassable or extremely narrow, owing to the growth that is overhanging from neighbouring trees 
and shrubs.  The Council has agreed to contact landowners to request that these be cut back.  If you have rights 
of way going over your property, could you please check that there is a reasonable width of path available for 
pedestrians, and that there are no overhanging branches which impede passage. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
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Planning Applications 

The following planning applications have been considered : 

 

P14/V1902/HH Renewal of P098/V1363 Erection of extensions at 3 Hillyard Barns.  The Council commented 
that the 2 storey extension may cause some loss of light to the adjacent property. 

P14/V1877/HH Single storey timber outbuilding at 18 High Street. The council had no objections provided the 
separate building was not converted to living accommodation. 

P14/V1447/FUL Change of use to private health club/gym at 2B Trident Park, Basil Hill Road. The Council 
had no objections 

 

P14/S2430 Archimedean Screw hydropower installation and associated works  

Land north of River Thames Weir.  The Council did not object in principle to this, but wished to see a design in 
keeping with the open countryside and a more sympathetic building in place.  There was the opportunity for bill 
boards and educational displays.  The footpath should remain open and the open views remain rather than the 
footpath going behind a brick building.  

  

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 7th October, 2014 at 7.30 pm. in the village hall, Frilsham Street. 
Clerk: Mrs. L. Martin  90 Howard Cornish Road, Marcham Tel: 01865 391833 or 
email:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk. 

PARISH COUNCIL CONTINUED 

 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

 DISTRIBUTORS 
Over the summer a few of our long serving distributors have retired. The Editorial Team would 
like to take this opportunity to thank them all for their dedicated service over the years. 

 If you think you could spare  some time once a month (except August and January) to help 
deliver the Sutton Courtenay News the Editorial Team is always pleased  to hear from 
prospective volunteers. If you  would like to volunteer or would like more information about 
what is involved please contact the Editorial  Team on distributor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk 
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ALISON ASHCROFT 
Headteacher 

www.suttoncourtenayprimary.co.uk 
Telephone:  01235 848333 
email:  office3243@ocnmail.net  

 

During the five years that I have been Head Teacher at Sutton 

Courtenay C of E Primary School, the school has grown in 

numbers from 85 children to currently 135.  Fortunately, the 

school building is currently big enough to accommodate this 

growth in numbers and at present, we do have limited spaces 

available for new children in all our year groups. 

With the planned growth for the village there are already plans in 

place to increase the school by at least two classrooms within the 

next few years in order to accommodate any extra children.  I am expecting an Architect in order to begin 

drawing up plans very soon. 

We are fortunate to occupy a very large site.  We have: two playgrounds, an enormous field, our own Forest 

School area, garden area, outdoor learning spaces and a pond area.  Extra classrooms will not impact upon 

these facilities. 

Once the classrooms are built we will then be able to offer 30 places per year group instead of the current 20 

places and be able to teach our children in single year group classes. 

It is very exciting to see our school growing in so many ways.  The children are relishing the challenges and 

ever increasing expectations that we have on them.  The new curriculum that has come into force is more 

demanding than previous requirements so in order to ensure that our children are fully prepared (especially 

within maths and English), the new curriculum was implemented within our school last January instead of 

September. 

We are still committed to providing a creative curriculum that brings all subjects to life.  Trips and experiences 

bring this to life and despite only being a few weeks into term, Year 2 have had an exciting canal boat trip, Year 

3 have had visitors in from The Co-operative in Steventon to talk about where the food all comes from and 

they brought some interesting food to try!  Year 5 and 6 are busy making preparations for their fast 

approaching residential where they will be trying all sorts of new challenges such as: climbing, abseiling and zip 

wire, before visiting the Imperial War Museum in November as part of their ‘Fallen Fields’ topic to learn more 

about World War 1. 

If you would like to visit, to find out more about our school and the opportunities we can offer.  I would be 

delighted to show you around.  Please telephone or email the office for an appointment. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Love life; love learning; 

love one another 

SUTTON COURTENAY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

http://www.suttoncourtenayprimary.co.uk/�
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS’, SUTTON COURTENAY 
Priest-in charge:  The Reverend Helen Kendrick (848297) Helen@kendricks.fsnet.co.uk 

Churchwardens: David McKenzie (847489) Pat Napper (848292) Treasurer: Tim Budd (820942) 
Director of Music: Ian Miles (01235 426109, mob 07788 715873) Tower Captain: John Napper (848292) 

Children’s Church: Vivienne Maunders (847077)  Sacristan: Pamela Vivian 
Flowers: Ann White (848857)Women’s Christian Fellowship: Rose Woodward (848510) Friends: Nora Harragin (848235) 

MONTHLY SERVICES OF WORSHIP 
1st Sunday: Family Service at 10.30am 

2nd Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Children’s Church) and Evensong at 6pm 
3rd Sunday: Morning Worship at 10.30am (with Children’s Church), & Evening Praise at 6pm 

4th Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Children’s Church)  
Wednesday: BCP Holy Communion at 9.45am 

 

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS’ 
 SUTTON COURTENAY 

From the Ministry Team… 
The story behind … Come Ye Thankful People Come 

 

       By H Alford (1810 – 71) 

We ourselves are God’s own field, 
Fruit unto his praise to yield; 
Wheat and tares together sown, 
Unto joy or sorrow grown; 
First the blade and then the ear, 
Then the full corn shall appear: 
Grant, O harvest Lord, that we 
Wholesome grain and pure may be…. 

We ourselves are God’s own field, 
Fruit unto his praise to yield; 
Wheat and tares together sown, 
Unto joy or sorrow grown; 
First the blade and then the ear, 
Then the full corn shall appear: 
Grant, O harvest Lord, that we 
Wholesome grain and pure may be…. 

Come, ye thankful people, come, 
Raise the song of harvest home! 
All be safely gathered in, 
Ere the winter storms begin; 
God, our maker, doth provide 
For our wants to be supplied; 
Come to God’s own temple, come; 
Raise the song of harvest home! 

Come, ye thankful people, come, 
Raise the song of harvest home! 
All be safely gathered in, 
Ere the winter storms begin; 
God, our maker, doth provide 
For our wants to be supplied; 
Come to God’s own temple, come; 
Raise the song of harvest home! 

If you come to our Harvest Celebration at 10.30am on 5th October in All Saints’ Church we will be singing 
this Harvest hymn.  It was written by the Rev Henry Aldford, DD, a Victorian clergyman who had been a 
student at Trinity College, Cambridge with Alfred Tennyson, and whose transparent goodness and friendli-
ness seem to have made him liked and appreciated wherever he went.    

His ministry began as vicar of Wymeswold, a tiny village in Leicestershire with a badly neglected church.  
Over 18 years, Henry rebuilt the faltering Christian community, faithfully visiting every person in his par-
ish, and preaching his way through the Bible in sermons that were so clear that everyone could understand 
him.  He then moved on to the incumbency of Quebec Chapel in London for four years, before moving to 
the Deanery of Canterbury, in 1857, where he lived until his death in early 1871. 

Henry was one of life’s good people; gentle, kindly, grateful for everything he had (he used to say ‘grace’ 
before AND after each meal), and eager to encourage all those whom he served.   He was prodigiously pro-
ductive:  writing something like 50 books.   The best known of these was a four volume exposition of the 
New Testament, which took him nearly 20 years.  

His famous hymn draws upon two of Jesus’ parables:  the story of the wheat and tares (Mt 13:24-30) and 
also the story of the seed that grows unbeknown to the sower (Mark 4:26-29).  Both are parables draw 
from agriculture; both are about the ultimate harvest of our souls before God.  During this lifetime we 
properly give thanks to God for our harvest of the gifts of this world, but we should also reflect on what 
seed we are sowing in our lives, and what harvest we may expect; as one day God will gather us together 
for the eternal heavenly harvest.   

         Continued…………. 
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I would like to thank everyone for all the prayers, cards, flowers and practical support given so generously during 
my extended sick leave over the last five months.  Every single act of kindness has meant a great deal and helped 
us through what has been a very difficult and challenging time.  I am very grateful to all the people who have 
worked so hard and helped out in the parishes – particularly the Reverend John Coombs, the Reverend Tim 
Hewes, the Reverend Philip Tovey, the Reverend Colin Patching, the Reverend Josie Midwinter and the 
Reverend Michael Beasley, Jack Jarvis – and of course the Ministry Team of Tim Budd and Paul James and the 
Churchwardens Pat Napper and David McKenzie and the members of the Parochial Church Council. 
 
On Sunday 11th October at the 10.30am Parish Eucharist we will be welcoming the Reverend Tim Hewes, who 
will be joining our Ministry Team as an Associate Priest, serving the parishes of Sutton Courtenay with Appleford 
and across the DAMASCUS Group.  He will be working on Sundays and two week days and assisting with 
weddings and funerals.  Tim is very familiar with Sutton Courtenay having spent a substantial part of his 
childhood here and he has been helping out during my absence.  We are very much looking forward to 
welcoming him home and benefitting from his ministry amongst us. 
 
With love and prayers, Helen 
The Reverend Helen Kendrick, Priest-in-Charge of Sutton Courtenay with Appleford 
 

REST IN PEACE 

We send our condolences and the assurance of our prayers to the family and friends of the following people who 
have died recently: 
 
EILEEN JANE KIMBREY (nee Castle), who died aged 78, on 30th August 2014 of Milton was born in the New 
Inn, Sutton Courtenay on 7th March 1936.  She grew up in the village, attending the school and singing in the 
church choir and was married to her husband Tim, in All Saints’ Church where her funeral was held on 12th 
September 2014.  They lived for many years in Rowstock and then in Milton.  The service was conducted by the 
Reverend Colin Patching.   

ALL SOULS' 
You are invited to a special service of naming and remembering for All Souls' in All Saints' Church  

SuƩon Courtenay  

Sunday 2nd November 2014 at 6pm 

This service will provide an opportunity to remember and to give thanks for the lives of those we 
love, who have died.  During the service the names of those for whom we have conducted a 

funeral service in the past two years will be read out and a candle lit in their memory.  If there are 
other people you also wish to remember, regardless of where or when they died, please add their 

names to the list in church. 

If you need transport to and from the service, or have any other quesƟons, please leave a 
message at the Vicarage by telephoning 

(01235) 848297 
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CONTINUED 

 

CHURCH DIARY FOR OCTOBER 

 Sunday 5th – 10.30am Harvest FesƟval Ser-
vice (see advert for details of harvest donaƟons 
needed for the Steppin’ Stone Centre) 
 Wednesday 8th – 2pm School Harvest FesƟ-
val in All Saints’ Church. 
 Saturday 11th – Barn Dance and Supper – 
see advert for details 
 Monday 13th – 8pm SuƩon Courtenay PCC 
Thursday 23rd – 10.30-12 noon Coffee & Cakes 
& Book Stall in the Church – open for all 
CHURCH DIARY FOR NOVEMBER 

 Sunday 2nd – 10.30am Family Service for All 
Saints’ Day.  AŌer the morning service there 
will be a sale of cards and wrapping paper in aid 
of Save the Children.  6pm Service of Naming 
and Remembering for All Souls’. 
 Saturday 8th – 7-8.30pm An Evening of Re-
membrance with readings, poems, songs and 
stories from the WW1 Experiences of the men 
of SuƩon Courtenay’s Roll of Honour. Tickets 
£5.  All proceeds to the War Memorial Restora-
Ɵon Appeal. 
 Sunday 9th – REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY – 
10am Shortened Parish Eucharist. 11am Act of 
Remembrance at the War Memorial.  11.15am 
A Service of Remembrance for the whole com-
munity. 
 Thursday 27th – 10.30-12 noon Coffee & 
Cakes & Book Stall in the Church – open for all 

COFFEE SHOP & BOOK SALE 
Thursday 23rd October 

10.30am-12noon 

 
All Saints’ Church 

Why not drop by for coffee, cake & conversation and to browse the 
books on offer? 

HARVEST GIFTS 

T«�  PÊÙ�«  �«�Ù®ãù  ÙçÄÝ  ã«�  Sã�ÖÖ®Ä' 
SãÊÄ�  C�ÄãÙ�  ®Ä  Oø¥ÊÙ�,  ÖÙÊò®�®Ä¦  ��ù 
½ÊÄ¦  ÝçÖÖÊÙã  ¥ÊÙ  «ÊÃ�½�ÝÝ  �Ä� 
òç½Ä�Ù��½ù  «ÊçÝ��  Ö�ÊÖ½�  ó�Äã®Ä¦  ãÊ 
ÃÊò�  ¥ÊÙó�Ù�  ®Ä  ã«�®Ù  ½®ò�Ý,  �ó�ù  ¥ÙÊÃ 
ÝãÙ��ã-½®¥� �Ä� ���®�ã®ÊÄ. 

E��«  ù��Ù,  �ã  ÊçÙ  H�Ùò�Ýã  F�Ýã®ò�½Ý,  ó� 
�Ê½½��ã  «�Ùò�Ýã  ¦ÊÊ�Ý  �Ä�  ÃÊÄ�ù  ãÊ 
«�½Ö  ÝçÖÖÊÙã  ã«�®Ù óÊÙ».   T«®Ý  ù��Ù  ã«�ù 
Ä��� �®ã«�Ù ��Ý« �ÊÄ�ã®ÊÄÝ, ãÊ �çù ¥Ù�Ý« 
ÖÙÊ�ç�� ã«ÙÊç¦« ã«� ù��Ù, ÊÙ �Äù Ê¥ ã«� 
¥Ê½½Êó®Ä¦: 

 coffee, tea, squash, sugar, honey, jam 

 Ɵns of: tomatoes, beans, vegetables, soup, 
fruit, meat, corned beef, ham, fish 

 stock cubes, herbs, pasta, rice, pasta sauce, 
cooking oil, biscuits 

 washing powder, shaving foam, deodorants, 
disposable razors 

new socks, boxer shorts, hats, scarves, gloves. 

Please bring your donaƟons to the Harvest 
FesƟval CelebraƟons on  

Sunday 5th October 2014 either at 

 9.15am in St Peter & St Paul, Appleford or  
10.30am at All Saints’, SuƩon Courtenay.  

 Thank you! 
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SUTTON COURTENAY WAR MEMORIAL 

 RESTORATION APPEAL 2014 UPDATE  

We are in the process of applying for grants from a variety of 
sources, but the fundraising within the village is sƟll much needed.  
A BIG THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO HAVE ALREADY RESPONDED SO 
GENEROUSLY.  The amount raised so far by donaƟons is £3910.59 
in total.  That includes the amazing sum of £1150.59 from the 
children, staff and parents of SuƩon Courtenay CofE Primary 

School.  In addiƟon there is sƟll £2,500 to come from the Vicar’s 
Fun Day Funds and the proceeds from the Local History Society’s 
publicaƟon of the Roll of Honour.  Other fundraising events are 
also being planned, including a Vintage Tea AŌernoon and the 
Evening of Remembrance on Saturday 8th November (see advert 

for details). 
 

DonaƟons can be sent to The Vicarage, 3 Tullis Close, SuƩon 
Courtenay, Abingdon, OX14 4BD (Cheques payable to SuƩon 

Courtenay Parish Council) Please mark envelope: 
 SuƩon Courtenay War Memorial RestoraƟon Appeal and do include your name and contact details 

so that an acknowledgement can be sent to you.   
For more informaƟon, or if you have any ideas for fundraising, please contact  

The Reverend Helen Kendrick on 01235 848297  
or e-mail helen@kendricks.fsnet.co.uk 

 
More informaƟon about the men from our village, commemorated on the memorial and who died in 
the two World Wars, can be found in the SuƩon Courtenay Local History Society PublicaƟon ‘Roll of 

Honour’ – proceeds from the sale of which will be going to the restoraƟon appeal. 

An Evening of Remembrance in SuƩon Courtenay 

Saturday 8th November 2014 

7-8.30pm 

An Evening of Remembrance with readings, poems, songs and stories 
from the WW1 Experiences of the men of  

SuƩon Courtenay’s Roll of Honour  
(and artwork from the DAMASCUS Youth Project on display) 

Tickets £5 

all proceeds to the War Memorial RestoraƟon Appeal 

(Available on the door or in advance from Burgrey’s) 

Light Refreshments will be available. 

mailto:helen@kendricks.fsnet.co.uk�
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WOMEN’S CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP 

Our September meeting was our AGM  which was well attended. 

We are pleased to welcome two new members to our Fellowship and hope they will enjoy our forthcoming 
meetings. 

Our next meeting which will be on Tuesday 14 October is called ‘Memories’ where some members will talk a 
little about their early lives.  Should be interesting. 

Visitors are always welcome at any of our meetings. 

Rose Woodward (Secretary) 

 
 
Thank you to all who attended the Duck Race 
on Sunday 14th September.  Luckily, the 
weather held good for us and we had a good 
attendance.  Thank you also to Changes, who 
helped to sell the tickets – it was much 
appreciated. 
 

2014 DUCK RACE RESULTS 

Archimedes comes to Abingdon! 

After four years of research and planning, Abingdon Hydro is near the end of the 
bureaucracy required for generating hydroelectricity from the Thames. The £1 million 
scheme will harness the sustainable, green power of the river without diverting it or 
enclosing it. Some of the water currently flowing over Abingdon weir will instead go 
through two reverse Archimedes screws, 3.3m in diameter. Up to 5 tons of water per 
second can pass through each screw, generating a total of up to 100kW of electrical 
power. Environment Agency records for the Thames go back up to 70 years, giving confidence in the expected 
long term output. This project was set up as a community enterprise to make the profit available to support 
environmental community projects in the town. As far as we know this is Abingdon’s first green, ethical, 
community investment, and the opportunity is coming up later this year to buy shares. This is a long term 
investment, with a target return of about 4%. The minimum investment is £500 and it will qualify for a tax 
rebate under the Enterprise Investment Scheme.  

There is much more information on the web site, http://www.abingdonhydro.org.uk, where you can 
register to receive updates on the project and share offer, or you can email info@abingdonhydro.org.uk ,or 
phone Richard on 01235 521931. 

And the winners were: 
 
First Prize  –  Mizzie Coles 
2nd Prize  –  Carolyn Fordham 
3rd Prize  –  Leanne Cox 
4th Prize  –  Rita Atkinson 
5th Prize  –  Pam Bance 
6th Prize  –  Mary Spalding 
7th Prize  –  Jasmine Hornsey 
8th Prize  –  Maria Black 
9th Prize  –  Mrs Priest 
10th Prize – Roger Rance  

Well done to all.   John Napper 
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ALL SAINTS’ SINGERS ADVENT CONCERT 

 

23rd November 7.30pm 

 

Handel’s Oratorio, The Messiah 
 

This great oratorio returns to All Saints’ Sutton Courtenay to fill the church once again with the glorious sounds 

of one of the finest and most stirring musical offerings in the repertoire.  The work is a great favourite of the 

choir and many of us sang in our last presentation in 2008. Audiences everywhere have delighted in hearing 

much loved choruses and arias and from the very first performance in 1742 to our offering in 2014 the work has 

always been recognised as a truly great masterpiece. As always, we will have excellent soloists and our own 

professional orchestra. 

The Soloists are Penelope Appleyard, Soprano, Emma Ashby, alto, Felix Leach, Tenor and Nick Ashby, Bass 

Please take careful note of the date and book early, for seats always sell out well in advance.  Tickets will be on 

sale shortly from Burgrey Stores and from any choir member.  

Readers may be interested in this extract from The Dublin Times immediately after its first performance, “Seven 

hundred people attended the premiere on 13th April. So that the largest possible audience could be admitted to 

the concert, gentlemen were requested to remove their swords, and ladies were asked not to wear hoops in 

their dresses.” 

Should any reader wish to join our choir, you are invited to attend rehearsals in The Matrix music school 

building, where you will be given a warm reception, especially if you have a soprano or tenor voice!  No 

auditions take place, just come along, sing and see if you like us.   

Readers may be interested in the significant and ground breaking Oxford based research on the benefits of 

choral singing for health and wellbeing, put simply, 

 Singing in a choir is good for you! 
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SUTTON COURTENAY LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY 

 
 
 

H.H.Asquith and World War 1 
 
The centenary of the start of World War 1 has 

drawn attention to former Prime Minister Asquith 

and events at the time of the declaration of war 

with relevance to Sutton Courtenay. 

 

In 1912 the Wharf was purchased by Asquith’s second wife, Margot, with the help of a benefactor, partly as a 

country retreat and also because their son was at a prep school in Oxford. The Asquiths frequently came to 

Sutton Courtenay, particularly at weekends.  It is known that members of Asquith’s government sometimes 

came here for meetings and it is likely that discussions took place about the situation leading up to the war which 

may have given rise to various versions of events that have circulated over the years.  However it is incorrect, as 

has been claimed, that Asquith was in Sutton Courtenay when war was declared.   

 

Recently a number of historians and a biographer were contacted to investigate this and all are in agreement that 

Asquith and his wife were in London throughout the days leading to the outbreak of war. Records show that each 

day Asquith was engaged in cabinet meetings and discussions with colleagues. On Tuesday,  

4th August the cabinet met in the morning to formulate and despatch the ultimatum to Germany.  In the 

afternoon Asquith addressed the House of Commons after which he and Margot sat in the cabinet room waiting 

for the ultimatum to expire at 11 pm. Margot Asquith’s War Diary, which has recently been published, also 

confirms their whereabouts and activities at this critical time. 

 

It seemed important to clarify some of the statements that have appeared recently both in print and on the local 

radio. 

 

Some historians and authors have criticised Asquith for his leadership during the first two years of the war until 

his resignation in 1916, whilst others consider his reputation as an unsuitable war leader is unfair.  Asquith’s 

peacetime premiership from 1908 to 1914 has been favourably regarded as his government introduced significant 

domestic reforms, including welfare legislation and a reduction in the power of the House of Lords. 

 

Mary Thompson 

Sutton Courtenay Local History Society 

 

 



 

 

VOLUME 43 NO.8 PAGE 13 
 

SUTTON COURTENAY CRAFT & PRODUCE SHOW 

I would like to thank everyone for turning out last Saturday 6th September as we had a really nice show. The 

entries this year just keep on getting better and better and it is lovely to see new and old faces alike. We even 

had a new cup to present this year in honour and memory of Daphne Sinclair.  All the judges were ask to choose 

a 1st, 2nd and 3rd from the whole of the show (not just their categories, which they judge) and they found it really 

tough. 

 

The judges were as follows and a tremendous thank you from the committee to the judges for their time and 

effort.  Always appreciated. 

 Produce    Fred Gee. 
 Cookery & Wine   Zylvia Pumphrey. 
 Art     Lorna Rowe. 
 Flower Arranging & Flowers  Lynn Elsmore. 
 Photograph    Kevan Boitoult. 
 Craft     Diane Chesterman & Beth Revell. 
 Childrens    Naomi Hanlon. 
 

Now, a big thank you to the committee from me to them:- 

 Valerie Dalby – Secretary. 

 Roderick Hamilton. 

 Liz Machonochie. 

 Mike Kerswell. 

 Terry Mulvey. 

 Brenda Budd. 

 Sue Draper. 

 Sally Furze. 

 

All of the committee muck in and do a lot of work behind the scenes to make the day run smooth and we also 

have some help from the WI and I would like to thank June, Florence and Clarissa for being consummate hosts 

serving tea, coffee, cake and raffle tickets. 

 

I would like to add that the committee had a couple of queries before the show regarding how many items can be 

shown against one class?  i.e. Can I show more than one photo in the general colour class?  The answer to this is 

no!  It is only fair that you submit one item per class.  So entering 20 colour photos and everyone else enters 1 

(for example) is not really cricket……….  Next year please only enter 1 of anything which you wish to submit. 

Along the similar lines if anybody asks if you could submit their work for them please ensure a form is submitted 

for that person and not under any other entrance form or name……….. 

Okay, that all said and done please keep up the hard work and bring on next year. 

Tracey Frankum. 
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The DAMASCUS Youth Project 

100 Year WW1 Memorial Art Project 
 
 

Sutton Courtenay Village Hall 
Wednesday 15th, 22nd, 29th October  

and 5th November 
6 to 7:30pm  

 

Adults – special request if you are able and would like to support 
young people on this theme please do contact us – we would love to 

hear from you. 
 

Roxy Elford 07875649008 or Rita Atkinson 01235 
848694 or Rev Helen Kendrick 01235 848297 

 

In remembrance of those who died, were wounded or reported 
missing during World War One, the youth project would like to 

hold art and creative writing sessions around remembrance which 
will then be displayed at the Church. 

  
All Welcome – young people and adults! 

  
£1 entry 

  

 

In remembrance of those who died, were wounded or reported 
missing during World War One, the youth project would like to 

hold art and creative writing sessions around remembrance which 
will then be displayed at the Church. 

  
All Welcome – young people and adults! 

  
£1 entry 
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Hello from Cornerstone.  Our Autumn season’s now well under way and here’s a taste 
of what’s on offer through October and into the first day or two of November. The 
world premiere of a brand new version of Henrik Ibsen’s A Doll’s House comes to us 
on Saturday 4 October. Set in the 19th century this ground-breaking play is about 
marriage, money and the freedom of women.  Torvald and Nora have a loving 
marriage. But Nora has a secret, and the arrival of an unexpected visitor threatens to 
tear their lives apart for ever... 
  

Have you heard yet about our Family Fun Day every Sunday which runs throughout the Autumn season at 
Cornerstone?  Top Fun Sunday means fun-filled children’s shows, lots of great free activities to keep the little ones 
amused and some delicious family food.  It all adds up to the perfect day out! 

 Magic, music and mischief for ages 3 to 8 years with Hey Presto on Sunday 5 October.  Talented magician 
Presto the cat and his friend Monty the dog join a funfair and start a magic show, but fame goes to Monty’s head. 

 Pillow makers always use magical Stuff to fill their pillows.  There are two performances, for ages from 1 to 
5 years, on Sunday 12 October at 10.30am and 2.30pm.  One day Mr Pillowmaker finds his Stuff Box is empty.  Join him 
inside the cosy set on stage to help discover how to make it return.  Why not try the workshop between the two 
performances? 

 The Queen’s Knickers is perfect for ages from 4.  This children’s classic comes to us on Sunday 19 
October.  Dilys guards HRH’s smalls as if they were the crown jewels.  But one day the knickers go missing, causing a 
national state of emergency and a diplomatic incident of catastrophic proportions. 
Children’s interactive dancing and workshop, Baby Boogie, on Sunday 26 October, offers a great opportunity for 
parents and toddlers (ages 5 and under plus accompanying adults/family members) to learn some funky moves from a 
professional dance tutor and enjoy a groovy dance in our auditorium, accompanied by a live DJ.  This is hugely popular in 
London and Oxford, come along and do it in Didcot too! 
Top Fun Sunday MULTI-BUY.  Buy tickets for two Top Fun Sunday shows and get the third set of tickets 
for free. 
Offer excludes The Queen's Knickers and Comedy Club 4 Kids.  All three shows must be booked at the same time.  
Only one discount per booking. The same value of tickets must be booked for each show.  
 
We have two great evenings of fun and entertainment for families this month.  Firstly, Jules Verne’s classic globetrotting 
tale, Around The World In 80 Days, is brought to life by three actors portraying a cast of thousands on Saturday 18 
October. For ages 7 years and up, there’s lots of silliness and a quirky set celebrating the spirit of Victorian invention.  
West End Magic comes direct from London’s Leicester Square Theatre on Saturday 25 October, and hits Cornerstone 
with an evening of the most exciting names in UK magic.  There’s illusion, mind-magic, clever switches andd, comedy 
magic.  All compered by the wonderful Oliver Tabor.  Suitable for ages 8 upwards.  
 
A reminder that our varied range of half-term term holiday activities for under 16s run from Wednesday 29 October 
to Sunday 2 November.  See the website or call the Box Office for details. 
  
A special Café Scientifique event on Sunday 19 October at 2pm with Engineering Past and Future.  Professor John 
Womersley who is Chief Executive Officer of the Science and Technology Facilities Council (SFTC) will talk about SFTC’s 
work and how it ties in with his other love of railways and locomotives.  Suitable for ages 14+.    
  
Stringfever, on Saturday 1 November, offers classical music with a twist from the world’s first genetically modified string 
quartet which combines the best of popular and classical tunes with electric instruments.  Don’t miss six people all playing 
one cello at the same time, and 40 tunes packed into five frenetic minutes in The History of Time!  For ages from 12 years 
upwards. 
  
This year’s fun-packed, audience-interactive, music and laughter-filled family Christmas show is The Life and 
Adventures of Santa Claus, which comes to us from the company that brought us last year’s hugely popular The Night 
Before Christmas.  Tickets are now available for family and school performances - phone the Box Office or see our website 
for further information. 
  

Details of our full Autumn season programme and online booking are available on our website at 
 http://www.cornerstone-arts.org, or call the Box Office on 01235 515144 (closed Monday). 

http://www.cornerstone-arts.org�
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The wonderful autumn colours will soon be appearing around our countryside and, 

no doubt, some of our keen members will be entering their photos for the 

Oxfordshire Federation calendar 2016 entitled ‘Colourful Oxfordshire’.  Another 

interesting competition coming up in Oxfordshire is our Gold Medal Competition 

for skill using a sewing needle – I’m sure that Sutton Courtenay will have a few 

entries there!.  The WI explores and encourages many talents; unfortunately, our Sutton Courtenay bowls team 

was not able to defend its title this year, and we haven’t found anyone to join the Golf Society yet.  Currently, 

our head office is also running some excellent courses entitled ‘Go Online,’ have you used the WI Moodle yet?’ 

This month our speaker was Judy Kendrick-Simonsen, who took us back in time to the life of an English Country 

lady. She spoke to us about how women’s roles in society had influenced fashion. She brought a selection of her 

vintage outfits and accessories. Some of our ladies remembered having dresses made from curtains during the 

war and one lady recalled her mother making underwear from parachute silk.  

Whilst we are always very happy for non members to pop in and join our meeting, next month we are having an 

open evening where we positively invite you to come and join us to see just what the WI is all about.  We are 

meeting on 21 October in Sutton Courtenay Village hall at 7.30 pm when Jennie Matthews will be entertaining 

us with Singalong Showstoppers.  We hope to see you there.  Beryl Davies 

Sutton Courtenay WI  

Saturday November 24th 
Coffee Morning at the Plough.  

Mince pies and coffee, bric a brac and plants. The Youth Club is  joining us this time for fund raising. Free entry, 

please come and support us, a warm welcome awaits. Pop in and have a chat and bring your friends.  

The bar will also be open.  See you there. 

 

Sunday November 25th 
Day trip to Gloucester Quays Victorian Market 

Coach leaves at 9am. Close to Cathedral, and lots to see.  Indoor shopping mall, nice places to eat, music, 

mulled wine, special gifts.  Come and do your Christmas shopping and bring your friends. 

All welcome at £10 for the day. To book a seat, ring 01235 847472, or call at 53 Bradstocks Way. 

 

Margaret Hamilton  01235 847472 

For the coffee morning, any donations, raffle prizes, cakes, or bric a brac will be welcome. We can collect. 

Sutton Courtenay WI additional dates 
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Spiritual fellowship 

On Tuesday 2nd September we had very happy evening with Irene Fowler who gave a fine address and many 
meaningful messages.  We also had a special raffle with a harvest prize. A fine and enjoyable evening. 

                                          ___________________________ 

Tuesday. 7th October.   7.30pm  Village Hall. Spiritual meeting with Patrick Cadbury. 

Tuesday  4th November. 7.30pm  Village Hall. Spiritual meeting with Maureen Bright. 

Enquiries - Pat @ Sam.  01235 847460 
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DOORSTEP CRIME is the name used to describe a range of crimes 
which all involve attempting to obtain money from people in their 
own homes. Criminals usually target older people living alone, 
knowing that they can use scare tactics, bullying or intimidation to get 
money from their victim.  Doorstep crime includes rogue traders and 
distraction burglary. 
 

ROGUE TRADERS 
Aim to persuade the home owner to have work carried out on their property. This work is often unnecessary, 
may be charged at grossly inflated prices and is normally very poorly done. The trader will also often charge for 
uncompleted work. Typically it will involve roofing, guttering gardening or driveway repairs. 
 
Typically rogue traders may: 

be insistent, reluctant to leave once the door has been answered and will not agree to let the victim have a 
few days to consider before agreeing to have the work done.  

use fear and intimidation to get the victim to agree to the work. 
claim that something needs urgent attention so that the victim agrees on the spot. 
provide a quote that is much lower than the final amount charged for the work. 
not provide any paperwork, or have paperwork with only a vague address and details. 
often say they have materials left over from another job. 

 
Traders claiming to be a member of a Trade Association 
If a trader claims to belong to a professional organisation, e.g. the Federation of Master Builders, check this with 
the organisation, either by calling them or looking on their web site. It is an offence under the Consumer 
Protection from Unfair Trading Regulations 2008 if they lie about this. 
 
Buy With Confidence 
Trading Standards can provide details of reliable local tradesmen and women to carry out work around the house 
and garden.  Visit http://www.buywithconfidence.gov.uk or call 0845 051 0845. 
 
DISTRACTION BURGLARY 
An unexpected caller arrives on the doorstep, often with a claim to be from the council, be a police officer, 
needing to read the gas or electricity meter and suchlike. They may often have someone else with them and, 
once they are inside, one will distract the householder while the other steals money and/or possessions.   
 
How to deal with an unexpected caller: 

Ask to see the caller’s ID and if they do not have ID do not let them into the house. 
If they have ID which you suspect is not genuine do not let them inside until you have called the organisation 

they claim to represent. Use the internet or the telephone book for the number.  Do not use the 
number from their ID card. Genuine officials will be happy to wait while you check. 

If you are still concerned ask the trader to make an appointment to call back later, and ensure a friend or 
member of the family is with you when they return. 

 
If you are caught out 

If you have fallen for scams like these, had money stolen or been threatened with physical violence you 
should report it to the police. 

Call Trading Standards on 0845 051 0845. 
        Continued……………………. 

Nag5 safety corner 

http://www.buywithconfidence.gov.uk�
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NAG5 SAFETY CORNER CONTINUED 

Call the Citizens Advice consumer helpline for advice on 03454 040506 (open 9am-5pm Monday to Friday).   
Report it on the police’s Action Fraud web site at http://www.actionfraud.police.uk or call 0300 123 

2040.   
 
Useful information to report 

Key dates - when the trader first contacted you and the date when work started. 
Whether the trader is still at your home and, if not, whether they will be returning at a later date. 
If you know the trader is still working in the area, or mentioned that they had worked on another property 

in the area. 
Whether you have paid for the work you agreed to have done and, if so, how you paid. 
If you paid by cheque, the name the cheque was made out to. 
The name of the trader or business. 
The registration number and description of any cars or vans, including any business names or telephone 

numbers on them. 
A description of the trader’s appearance - clothes worn, accents or other noticeable features. 
Details of any paperwork such as receipts or invoices. 

____________________________________________________________  
NAG5 can be contacted at neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com or by calling 01235 848694 

Abingdon Citizens Advice Bureau is warning that innocent secondhand car buyers could have their vehicle taken 
away from them because of an outstanding loan on the car dating back to the previous owner.  

"Logbook loans", officially called bills of sale, are often taken out against the purchase of a car. The bill of sale 
gives the lender ownership of the car and the lender gives the car buyer the right to drive the car as long as loan 
repayments are up to date. If a borrower fails to repay the loan, the car can be seized by the lender. But most 
people do not realise that if the car is sold on while the loan is still outstanding, and payments are not being 
made, the logbook lender is legally entitled to take the car away from the new owner. 

 In one case made known to Citizens Advice, a man said he had spent £1,100 on a secondhand car. A few weeks 
later he received a letter from a logbook loans company saying he owed them £637. The man contacted the loan 
company to explain that the car had been sold to him, providing the loan firm with the seller's address, but 
somebody still turned up to take the car away. Worried that he would be left without any way to get to work, 
the man had to borrow money in order to pay off the previous owner's loan. 

Drivers can carry out checks before buying a car, to see whether a loan is attached to it. However, there is a 
charge for these searches, and not all loans will show up. 

Evidence collected by Citizens Advice suggests that people are signing up for logbook loans, tempted by the 
promise of fast cash and no credit checks, without realising the full implications. Interest rates charged are much 
higher than those for a conventional loan, and borrowers can end up much deeper in debt as they struggle to 
repay amounts which exceed the original cost of the car by almost three times.  

If you are facing a situation like this after buying a secondhand car, call Adviceline on 08444 111 444 or drop in 
to your nearest Citizens Advice Bureau, which is located at Abbey House, Abbey Close, Abingdon OX14 3JE. 
For opening hours, see  www.caox.org.uk 

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU 

http://www.actionfraud.police.uk�
mailto:neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com�
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Over the summer there were many events both across my Constituency, in the UK and across Europe which 
marked the 100th anniversary of the outbreak of the First World War. Each was quite different – from the names 
on the war memorial being read out in Wallingford to the unveiling of the Memorial Arch in Folkestone where I 
was deeply moved to see a parade, which was a stark reminder of the men who marched off to serve their 
country a century ago. For me, perhaps the most moving event of all was when people all over the country put 
their lights out and we all paused to remember the courage and dignity of the millions who fought for freedom 
and democracy , so many of whom never came home.  
 
It’s so important that we don’t just remember for a day or a week, but that we really do try to learn the lessons 
of what became known as the Great War, which so sadly was not, as so many hoped, the war to end all wars.  In 
particular, getting young people today to engage with the real impact of the First World War is a challenge. I was 
therefore delighted to come across a truly imaginative and effective way to do just that set up by one of my 
constituents - a Facebook page of a soldier-to-be had the platform have been available 100 years ago. I know that 
young people are already checking out the Facebook page to see the latest information, and I’m sure that the 
numbers will continue to grow over the summer. You can see the page at www.facebook.com/
WW1SoldiersTale. Not only does the page recount the events in one life, but it sets it all in the context of a 
family and friends, and all the other events – local and national – happening at the time.  Not least among those 
events is the campaign for votes for women:  it is still less than a century since any women at all were allowed to 
vote and it was only in 1924 – within living memory - that women were finally  able to vote on the same basis as 
men.  
 
Reading about the fight for the right to vote is a timely reminder that our we can, perhaps, take our democracy 
and our right to participate for granted.  Over the next few months, the electoral roll which will be in place for 
the 2015 General Election will be compiled.  Please do make sure that you encourage anyone just coming up to 
18 both to look at the facebook page above and to get on the electoral roll – and do both yourself too!   
 
This month my mailbag was dominated with concerns over the breeding and sale of puppies and kittens, where 
there is believed to be a lack of thought for the health or welfare of the animals. I was pleased that MPs had the 
opportunity to debate this issue, which is clearly of great importance to many of my constituents. The debate 
helped clarify the belief that dog breeders only need a licence if they have a bitch producing five or more litters 
per year. DEFRA discovered that when the relevant Act came into force under the last Government, the Home 
Office sent a circular indicating this; it is now writing to councils to stress that anyone in the business of breeding 
dogs must be licenced. Recent Government action shows that much can be achieved without new legislation. 
That said, I do share concerns about unregulated sales over the internet, so am pleased that the Government has 
acted to create a voluntary code which has resulted in 100,000 adverts being removed since the start of 2014. 
 
As ever please feel free to contact me on any matter at the House of Commons, SW1A 0AA, 020 7219 6350 or 
vaizeye@parliament.uk.  Email is the quickest and most reliable way to get in touch, as I keep a very close eye 
on my emails and can reply very quickly.  Surgery details can be found at www.vaizey.com. 

http://www.facebook.com/WW1SoldiersTale�
http://www.facebook.com/WW1SoldiersTale�
http://www.facebook.com/WW1SoldiersTale�
http://www.facebook.com/WW1SoldiersTale�
mailto:vaizeye@parliament.uk�
http://www.vaizey.com�
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COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 

 

Bullfinch and beyond.. 

When I first joined the County Council, Operation Bullfinch was well underway. This was a combined, co-

ordinated project to understand, to learn from and to ensure that the chances of Child Sex exploitation ever 

raising its head again in this county would be very small. It took honesty, courage and determination to admit 

past mistakes and put new, more thorough procedures in place. Last May it seemed that Oxfordshire might be 

seen as the "home" of child sex exploitation. As a result of Operation Bullfinch, I am happy to say that 

Oxfordshire is now seen as leading the way. CSE is a national problem, needing national solutions - but we can 

all take heart in our county having come to terms with the problem first. 

A policy of no hope.. 

About 3 months ago, I heard a County Highways Officer talking about the Council's policy on how to manage 

road maintenance and improvement in an atmosphere of ever tightened budgets. He talk of a policy of "managed 

decline". I assumed that this was a personal view rather than a council policy. Yet last week, I heard on the 

evening news, the County Cabinet Member for Highways use the same expression. "Managed Decline" could be 

argued to be a reasonable short term policy in tough times, but as a long term plan, it seems a policy of total 

gloom and doom. Very gradually we will manage our road conditions downwards until potholes fuse and all 

traffic is at a standstill. Surely, we should have a long term strategy to improve things. OCC has the temporary (2 

days a week) use of 2 large machines that operate like roadside combine harvesters. They clear out, fill and 

resurface in one operation, leaving a permanent repair ready to drive over in minutes. The same machines spend 

2 days a week on the roads in Essex, where I am told the potholes are like tank traps.  

Doubtless the machines are fiendishly expensive to hire or buy. But could a number of counties not get together 

to get more of them? What about prudential borrowing? At least its the sort of idea which might fix the problem 

and offer us a more hopeful policy than one of "Managed Decline!" 

Grants 

Any Community Groups needing small sums of money (£100-£1000) have a possible source in the County 

Community Grants. Please let me know if you have ideas. 

 

Richard Webber 



 

 

 

Planning: houses in the Didcot area 
It seems to me that villagers and other locals would be well advised to take a good look at what is happening in 
housing locally.  We all know that the Government via the Vale Council which  is made up almost entirely of the 
two party components of the present government is seeking to force very large numbers of houses into 
Oxfordshire, and particularly our part of that county. We also know that this worries a very large number of 
locals.  What exactly is likely to happen? The honest answer is that no one really knows for sure, but the history 
of housebuilding shows that it is economics that call the tune, not Governments or planners. It is one thing for 
planners to push everything through in the teeth of determined though largely powerless local opposition, it is 
quite another for all the houses actually to get built.  Banks will not lend if they think a builder cannot sell his 
houses, and buyers will not appear if they cannot afford the houses. And there are many economic warnings 
around, and it is at least arguable that our Government is unwisely propping up the housing market and parts of 
the economy.  Consider briefly a) Help to buy schemes heavily criticised by the International Monetary Fund and 
by the Government’s own Office for Budget Responsibility. What will happen to those who can just about afford 
a house with mortgage help and then interest rates go up as they surely must? And is the Help to buy scheme 
inflating house prices in itself?  b) the Bank of England has held bank rate down since 2009 against all market 
forces, and meanwhile the Bank is printing money fast, something I used to be told only ‘banana republics’ did!  
The economic situation for future housing is far from certain, and I am getting a steady stream of advice from 
City financiers warning against the housing market collapsing;  c)what will happen to those large builders who 
have borrowed heavily to buy up land, if the housing slows down?  So beware of assuming too easily that all sites 
getting planning permission will produce all those houses. 
 
Our Immediate Area 
Now whether all the houses get built or not, consider planning in our immediate area, in and around Didcot; not 
just Sutton Courtenay or Appleford but all planning in the vicinity. Starting at the eastern end in South 
Oxfordshire, up to 2000 approx houses to the north along side the Appleford & Vale boundary;  then Didcot 
Park stretching from Didcot perimeter up to Appleford  level crossing, then in Sutton Courtenay the Ameys 
site, the Roman Catholic Church site, either side of Milton Road, and a new large development on the Didcot A 
station site; and then across into Milton the new Linden development about to come to planners, and  Milton 
Heights.  Where does all that leave us? I cannot speak for south of Didcot as that is SODC territory not Vale, but 
I should be surprised if the Hagbournes are not experiencing the same pressures. Get out a local map and look at 
what all this involves. It seems to me inescapable not to conclude that in a few years time all our villages will be 
subsumed as suburbs of Didcot and be urbanised.  Do we want that? If not, we need to fight hard, understanding 
the overall position, marshalling our arguments and suggesting alternative ideas for housing development. 
 
The Next Step 
The Vale cabinet and the planners are intending to make public the next stage of the Local Plan 
about mid-September, and they will come to the October council meeting for their subsequent stage, and if 
passed, then go out to consultation again.  We must be active at this point, and we have to be ready with our 
criticism, and if we want to win through, with constructive alternatives. Here I hope to suggest one or two such 
ideas for you to consider. (The Harwell Rd. Diageo warehouse appeal is important, very important, but I am not 
considering it here as it is commercial not housing). 
 
Some different planning ideas 
First, I believe our area must plan on the basis that Didcot, a valuable rail centre to most of us, and also an 
expanding town, needs to be told firmly to stay in Didcot, so that we can keep the green field buffers in position 
and not allow Didcot to absorb all the nearby villages. If you agree with me on this, it is crucial that we get this 
curbing of Didcot over to our planners, convince them of its merits, and hold them to it. 
          Continued……….. 
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Second, working from that, Didcot needs more housing, but where and what type?  To date expansion in the 
area has just been commercial developers doing deals with landowners for yet more estates in villages, older 
planning laws more or less suspended, local objections ignored, and developers getting pretty well anything they 
want. That might result in a lot more estates being built in villages, but my problem is that I do not believe there 
are enough people who can afford such housing, so we need something else.  Now the Didcot A site is of course 
a brownfield site, and so as long as houses are kept away from the immediate vicinity of the B station, that site 
could well take a much greater density of housing, so that we meet the Government imposed Vale target 
housing figures but use much less land in the process. It is true that this site is in Sutton Courtenay not Didcot, 
but it is brownfield and it is in the industrialised end of Sutton. 
Third, my suggestion is that we invite the developers to build blocks of one and two bedroom flats, for folk who 
need a roof over their heads but are never likely to be able to afford a nice new village house. How about blocks 
going up to 4 or 5 or even 6 floors to cater for poorer folk, for single folk, or perhaps the ground floor flats for 
the elderly?  Locals have to understand that whether we like it or not, our planners have to meet Government 
imposed housing figures, and just about the only way we can save our village green spaces, is to use greater 
housing density and hence blocks of flats.  I do not say this is a perfect solution, so if anyone has better ideas, 
please let me know. But at least it cuts down the pressure on our remaining green spaces in villages. 
 
Gervase Duffield,  your District Councillor. 

District COUNCILLOR’S report CONTINUED 

CHANGE AHEAD ROADSHOW 

  
From September 2014 the law is changing for 

Children and Young People with   
Special Educational Needs and Disability. 

 
What does this mean to you and your child? 

  
We will be coming to a venue near you with presentations, information & answers 

  
1. Choose a venue near you 

  
Banbury - Tue 23 Sept 10am-1pm Banbury Town Hall 

Bicester – Thurs 25 Sept 10am-1pm John Paul II Centre 
Carterton – Fri 26 Sept 10-1pm Community Centre 

Henley –    Mon 29 Sept 10am-1pm The Red Lion Hotel 
Oxford City – Wed 1 Oct 7pm-9.30pm County Hall 

Didcot –    Fri 3 Oct, 10am-1pm Civic Hall 10am-1pm 
  

2. Choose two workshops 
  

          Support  at  School Action & School Action + 
          Replacing Statements with Education Health & Care Plans 

          Personalisation & Personal Budgets 
          Co-production & getting your voice heard  
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THANKYOU 
 

Patrick Salisbury wishes to thank those many kind friends who expressed their condolences at Rosemary's 
passing last June; as a result of the retiring collection at the funeral and other donations received, a total sum of 
£970 has been sent to Save the Children in her memory. 

*************************************************************************************** 

We would like to thank you all for the lovely sympathy cards and messages you sent us following the sad loss of 
our dad Reg Bolton. Our thanks go out to everyone who joined us for dad’s funeral service on 14th August. 
Around 160 people turned up on the day. It was fantastic to see so many of his friends all come together on such 
a sad day despite the heavy rain and thunderstorms. Thank you all for your kind donations, which raised £440 
for the Hospital at Home charity. Dad will be greatly missed by us all. Lisa & Alison x 
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Letters to the editors 

OTHER EVENTS NOTIFIED to the editors 

Nearly New Sale, Saturday 11th October 2014, 10-12 noon, Long Wittenham Village Hall 
  
Long Wittenham Pre-School is holding a Nearly New Sale of top quality baby and children clothes, toys, games, 
equipment and maternity clothes on Saturday 11th October 2014, from 10-12 noon at the Long Wittenham 
Village Hall. 50p entry. If you are after a bargain please come along and get there nice and early! 
  
Alternatively if you want to make some extra cash and support the Pre-School and your house is full of baby and 
children s clothes, toys, games and/or equipment that are  good as new  contact us to get your seller code and 
more details about how to become a seller. Sellers keep 60% of the sale price for all items sold, 70% for items 
over £20. Or if you would like to donate items to be sold at the Nearly New Sale please get in touch and we may 
even be able to arrange collection! 
  
If you would like to come along, sell, donate items or need more information please contact Angela Green by 
emailing info@longwittenhampreschool.co.uk. 
  
Pre-School Halloween Family Event, Saturday 18th October 2014, 2-5pm, Long Wittenham Village Hall 
  
Details to be announced via http://www.longwittenhampreschool.co.uk/dates 

FEMALE ACADEMIC SEEKING ROOM TO RENT 

Female academic seeks room in house from Tuesday 21 October. 

Currently volunteering at the Abbey,  Sutton Countenay. 

References available. 

Please contact Karen on 07951 172512. 
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Friday Nights 
Order any Gourmet burger and get 

a free pint 

  

  

 TRADITIONAL ENGLISH PUB WITH A LOVELY TERRACE GARDEN AT  THE BACK  
 ENJOY A QUIET DRINK OR SOMETHING TO EAT, HOME COOKED MEALS,  LUNCH 

& DINNER. 

LARGE PARTIES WELCOME. CASK MARQUE ALES,  TRADITIONAL SUNDAY ROAST 
LUNCH MENU 

CATERING FOR BIRTHDAY PARTIES AND CHRISTENINGS IN OUR SEPARATE 
RESTAURANT AREA 

New special for 
Wednesday evenings 

Chilli , rice and fried tortillas  or 
a choice of 5 curries with onion 

bhaji, cucumber raita, mango 
chutney, rice and poppadom with 

a pint for  

£10-95  
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Waggon and Horses

Abingdon Road, Culham 

01235‐525012 

 

 

Opening times:  Monday‐Thursday 11h00 – 23h00 

    Friday & Saturday 11h00‐midnight 

    Sunday 12h00 – 22h30   

     

Food Times:  Monday – Friday 12‐3 & 6‐9 

    Saturday 12‐9 

    Sunday 12‐6 Carvery Only 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Call on 01235 525012 to book or visit 
www.waggonhorsesculham.com 

  

Monday & Friday Lunch Carvery 

12 to 2:30pm  
  

  

   Live Music 
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GARAGE SERVICES & TRANSPORT  

Milton Park Auto Centre Ltd 

SERVICING, REPAIRS, MOT, TYRES & 
EXHAUSTS 

Cash paid for unwanted vehicles 

  

   

Unit 63a Milton Park 
Abingdon 
OX14 4RX 
Phone: 01235 835082 
Email: miltonparkauto@gmail.com 

HALLS GARAGE 
Proprietors: The Sparkes family 

Motor Engineers, The Garage, Sutton Courtenay 
Tel: 01235 848236 

Comprehensive servicing on all makes. 
MOT’s 7am-9am Catalyst & Diesel (on demand) 

9am-5.30pm by appointment. 
Specialist in all passenger vehicle repairs. 
Repairs to commercial vehicles to 35cwt. 

Have you changed your timing belt recently? Take 
preventative action, have your belt changed today! 
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GENERAL 

 

             208 Broadway Didcot OX11 8RN 

We sell arts & crafts,  
creative materials, craft kits  
and lots of ‘nice’ things 

 
We run workshops and tutorials 

We do children’s hand & footprints 
on ceramic pieces 

 

Children’s  
Crafty parties 

Get a free friendship plate with every 
party booking this year 

Present voucher at time of booking  
 

www.notwothings.co.uk             01235 511550  

Learn to love your computer! 
Are you terrified of your computer?
Need help with a new PC or iPad?

Or do you need to learn new skills?
I can help! At your home, at your pace.

Call Meryl on 07794 656607  
info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk 

Your Computer Tutor  
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GENERAL 

 

 

161a Ock Street, Abingdon, OX14 5DL 

Tel: 01235 520617 Mobile: 07767 610670 Fax: 01235 530739 

mharris@abingdon-stone.co.uk  www.abingdon-stone.co.uk 

 

 

 Monumental & General Masons 

 Stone & Marble Fireplaces 

 Kitchen Worktops 

 Vanity Tops 

 Flooring & Tiles 

Marble, Granite, Slate, Stone, Architectural & 

Ornamental Stonework, Carving, Lettering, 

Gilding. 

Est 1846 
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GENERAL 

 

Village B&B 
BEKYNTON HOUSE + THE COURTYARD 

    7,  The Green   +  All Saints’ Lane 
 

£50 per person per night 
(reductions for long term bookings) 

 
Susancornwall@aol.com 

01235 848888 
 

IBIZA: holiday apartments also available 
(in the beautiful, quiet, north of the island) 
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GENERAL 

 

Ever wanted to learn a musical instrument?  

 
My name is Laura and I am a Piano and Keyboard teacher who 
teaches at The Matrix Arts Centre on Tuesdays. I have a few 
available slots, so get in touch. Your first lesson is FREE! 

 
 - CRB Checked 
 - Over 7 years experience 
 - Beginners and experienced welcome 

 
Web: Facebook.com/LaurasMusicSchool 
Email: lauraburlow@gmail.com 
Laura Burlow 0790 5517 957 

 
 
 
 SUTTON COURTENAY BASED WINDOW 

CLEANER 
BRIAN PREWETT       C-THROUGH WINDOWS 

 WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE, FASCIA 
WASHED, GUTTER CLEARING AND CLEANED 

 MONTHLY/BI-MONTHLY OR ONE OFF JOBS 
 FULLY INSURED 

EST. OVER 15 YEARS 

PHONE FOR FREE ESTIMATE 

01235 848430   07932057132 

 Do you need a helping hand?? 

 Shopping 

 Housework 

 Child Care/ Babysitting 

 Outings 

 General help 

Then give Mel a call to arrange a time to meet to discuss your 
requirements on 0790 0495566 

 
I'm reliable, honest, trustworthy, CRB, good social skills, driving license, 

good time keeping. 

Happy to help when needed. 

 

Pat - A - Cake 

Buffets & cakes for any occasion 

Birthdays, Weddings, Christenings 

Christmas cakes & general cakes 

Just give Pat a call 

07887 966824 

 

 

 
 
 

Abingdon‐On‐Thames Pest Control 
 

Local Friendly Reliable Service 
Problems with 

Ants, flies, wasps, bees, birds, squirrels, mice, rats, rabbits, 
fox, deer etc. 

Call for a free quotation 
Tel: Nigel 0791 7097363 

Killgerm Trained 

OxfordTele.com 

 

Install extra telephone points 
Remove unused and unsightly cables 

Diagnose and repair faults 
Improve broadband speed and range 

 
www.oxfordtele.com 

15 Friars Wharf, Oxford OX1 1RU 
Telephone Oxford 200420  
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Alison Budd 
Experienced 
Mathematics Teacher 
offering tuition up to 
GCSE and A level 
Contact: 01235 820942 

Email:  alison@pbudd.eu Maths Tuition 

GENERAL 

 

 BROOK FARM, MILTON ROAD 

Free Range Eggs, Potatoes and other vegetables when available 

 

 

Tel: (01235) 820262 

Opening Hours: 

Mon   Thurs 9am - 1pm 
Fri  9am - 6pm 
Sat  9am - 1pm

SUTTON COURTENAY 

WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 
 

We provide a friendly reliable service every 4-5 
weeks. 

Free quote – no obligation. Est. 1990 

Contact Craig Taylor 
Tel: 01235 512881 – Mob:07778 661548 

www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com 
 

A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not at home 

Online payment is also welcome 

Other services include: 

 Conservatory roof cleaning 

 Fascia's cleaning 

 Gutters unblocked and cleaned out 

MATHEWS & SON 
GREENGROCERS 

5 Harwell Road, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4BN 

Veg Boxes 
Fruit Baskets 
E-mail Orders 
Fruit Hampers 
Herbs & Exotics 
Daily Deliveries 

Tel: 01235 848239 Mobile: 0795 8534183 
Email: mathewsandson@hotmail.co.uk 

 

FOR PERSONAL AND FRIENDLY 
TAXATION, ACCOUNTANCY 

AND BUSINESS ADVICE 
Contact:  Malcolm Ross or Bruce Charles at 

BRAYSHAWS 
Accountants 

    228 Broadway, Didcot OX11 8RS  

 Tel: (01235) 812284/816763 

Email: Malcolm@brayshaws.co.uk 

http://www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com�
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GENERAL 

 
Serving Sutton Courtenay and nearby 

towns/villages for the past 21 years 

Professional yet personal care for your 
pets and home when you’re away 

01235 520290   info@keyminders.co.uk 

www.keyminders.co.uk 

 

 

         PA System for HIRE                 
 

Great for parties, BBQ’s, weddings or similar - 
Complete with microphone, lead and connector for phone, 

iPod, etc.  
Prices from £30 

10% discount for Sutton Courtenay residents! 
Delivery and set up included for local venues 

 
Call or text Kevin on 07867 493826 
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HOMES & GARDENS  

K O G E L S  o f A b in g d o n  L im ite d  
 
H O M E  E X T E N S IO N  S P E C IA L IS T S  
A N D  G E N E R A L  B U IL D E R S  
 
7 2  S te v e n to n  R o a d  
D ra y to n  
N r A b in g d o n  
O x o n  
O X 1 4  4 L D  
T e l:  A b in g d o n  (0 1 2 3 5 ) 5 3 1 2 0 0  
E m a il: l.k o g e l@ v irg in .n e t 
w w w .k o g e ls o fa b in g d o n .co .u k  
 
 

 

GENERAL 

 

D R ELECTRICAL 
48 High Street, Sutton Courtenay.  

 
 

 Domestic & commercial also 
industrial installations 

 Rewires  

 Storage-heaters 

 Extensions  

 Extra sockets & repairs  

 Security lighting 

 Landlords certification 

 
Fully insured 

 
No job too small. Free quotations. 

 
Tel: 01235 847030.  

Mobile: 07850 558196 



 

 

HOMES & GARDENS 
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Repairs, servicing and sales of all garden  

machinery 

Have it serviced & sharpened at Milton Garden 
Machinery. New & used mowers, rotovators etc. 
at discount prices.  Tel 01235 555115 any time 

 

 
 

Website www.maconston.co.uk 

Tel: 01235 831923 Mob: 07854 271258 

63a Milton Park, Abingdon OX14 4RX 

LOCAL BUILDING FIRM: NO JOB TO SMALL

FREE ESTIMATES: INSURANCE REPAIRS 

 SERVICES WE CAN PROVIDE 

: Property Maintenance   : Extensions 

: Landscaping      : Driveways 

: Decorating      : Plastering 

: Carpentry      : Brickwork 

: Fencing      : New build 

And many more - take a look at our web site 

Milton 
Garden Machinery 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GB 
Gary Byrne 

& Son 

Painters & Decorators 
Established since 1986 

Domestic & Commercial     General Maintenance   
   Competitive Prices 

No Job Too Small    All Out of Hours Work Carried Out 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mobile: 07759 341525 
01235 847278 

www.garybyrnepaintersoxford.co.uk 
garybyrne@hotmail.co.uk  

24 Bradstocks Way, Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon OX14 4BY

 



 

 

PAGE 37 

HOMES & GARDENS  

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

 
 
 
 

Available for all aspects of garden maintenance and 
clearance. 

07857383069 
 
James@culhamgardenservices.com 
Regular and one off services available 
Public Liability Insured 
 

James Rockall
13 High Street

Culham
OX14 4NB   

 

 

B  
&  

 

 

Est  

Tel: or  

Call for from to  
 

Receive 10% off  labour costs when quoting SCN 
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HOMES & GARDENS  

 

 Sharman Roofing 
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist 

 

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias, 
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds 

 

all work considered, call Mark on 
 

07979 791075 
www.sharmanroofing.co.uk 

msharmanroofing@gmail.com 
 

Roger Bevan 
9 Town Close 
Sutton Courtenay 
OX14 4BA 

        For ALL your home improvements 
  

General Building Maintenance & Repairs Bathrooms Kitchens Windows Doors Conservatories Soffit Facias and 
Guttering Plumbing and Electrics 

Phone/Fax 01235 847582 
Mobile 07833 601333 
rogerbevan13@btinternet.com 

• General house maintenance 

• Power washing driveways,  
 decking, patios, tennis courts, etc. 

• Fencing, all types 

• Guttering, fascia, cladding, soffits 

• Exterior painting 

• Roofing work 
  
• Small odd jobs 

 

RCM 
 

Tel 01491 652215 
Mob 07578 859 111 

Email barryrobson@yahoo.com 
 
 

 

 

Happy to quote on all types of work 

 

 

 

 

 

Your local decorators 

Continuing to bring colour into your lives 

Attention to detail is our priority 

Either at home or the workplace 

All work carried out by qualified decorators 

All types of painting & decorating undertaken 

Listed Building specialist, Grade I & II 

For your free no obligation consultation 

Contact David Fell 

07830 237 850 

Davidfell12@icloud.com 

D.Fell Decorating 
 

SILKWOOD INTERIORS 
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HOMES & GARDENS  

Childs Contracts 
Painting & Decorating – Interior & Exterior 

Paperhanging – Domestic & Commercial 

Insurance Quotations/Estimates 

also 

Artexing – Coving – Plastering 

Tel: 01235 527000  

A friendly service guaranteed 

LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 
07990 543692 

 

Reliable local builder established  over 
20 years. 

 

All types of building and maintenance 
work undertaken 

Kitchen Fitting 
Patios, fencing and driveways 

Extensions and New Build 
  

No job too small 

Electrical Problems?   Call 

ROBERTS  
ELECTRICAL 

Domestic  ●  Commercial  ●  Industrial 
 

 Electrical Hard Wire Testing  
 Domestic Electrical Reports 
 Landlords Certificates 
 Portable Appliance Testing 
 Re-wires Full or Part  
 Extra Power or Lighting Points 
 Electrical Showers Complete 
 Security Lighting, Fire & Intruder Alarms 
 Low Energy Lighting Installations 
 Data & Telephone Wiring 
 TV & Home Entertainment Installations 
 Heating Controls and Wiring 

Office: 01235 528800    Mobile: 07786 930463 
Windy Ridge Court, Milton Road, Drayton, Abingdon OX14 4EZ 

FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATIONS 
 

DRAYTON TELEVISION 
SERVICES 

 
 New tv aerials fitted 
 Tv aerial repairs 
 Satellite dishes for Sky, 

Freesat and Foreign tv 
 Storm damage repair 
 Extra tv points 
 Tv wall mounting 
 Tv repairs 
 Set up and tuning in 

                 
Heather Road, Milton 

     Est. over 15 years 
                 
Phone Mark for free estimate 
 
01235 531451  or  07740 874 855 

                 
 
 
 

 

K Boswell Building Services 
 
Bricklayer and general builder.  
23 years experience, fully insured. 
 
New builds, extensions, stonework, 
repointing, home improvements, 
patios, fencing. 
 
All jobs considered. Testimonials available. 
 
For your free, no obligation quote contact Kevin Boswell  
Tel: 07867785151 or email: kjboswell@sky.com 
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LIFESTYLE 

 

LADYGROVE DENTAL 
PRACTICE 

  
A friendly caring family practice offering 
quality affordable dental care a few minutes 
drive from Sutton Courtenay. 

  
 NHS children’s places available 

 Full range of cosmetic treatments 

 Sedation available for anxious 

patients 

 Emergency appointments 

8 Lostock Place, Didcot 
  

Telephone Karen on 01235 815000 

www.didcotdentist.co.uk 

enquiries@didcotdentist.co.uk 

http://www.didcotdentist.co.uk�


 

 

 

 

PILATES CLASSES IN MILTON 
SMALL GROUPS & 1-1  

 
principalpilates.com 

carolinehunt@btinternet.com  
07758 814578 

 
 
                     
 
 
 
 

                     

PILATES 

YOGA CLASSES  

LIFESTYLE 
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Abingdon, St Ethelwold's House  

Tuesday 9 – 10 am (beginners) 

Abingdon, Guildhall  
Wednesday 8.45-10 am (intermediate) 

Clifton Hampden Village Hall 
Tuesday  5.30- 6.45 pm (beginners) 
Tuesday  7 – 8.30 pm (intermediate) 
One to one sessions available 

075 546 35 112  yogin67@gmail.com  

 www.nagy-yoga.com 

 
Small group classes and private sessions in  

 Sutton Courtenay 
 Milton 
 Long Wittenham 
 
www.perkspilates.com  
susanne@perkspilates.com 
07710 847848  

 Facials with neck, shoulder, arm or feet massage 
 Ear candle treatment with massage 
 Paraffin wax treatments 
 Fake bake spray 
 Tints on lashes and brows 
 Gel finish varnish 
 Waxing, pedicures and manicures  
Special occasions, charity events, pamper party for adults or kids, fakebake, hen 
parties.  

Call Claire on 07827235415 or email 
Claire.logan180@btinternet.com  

mailto:yogin67@gmail.com�
http://www.nagy-yoga.com�
http://www.perkspilates.com�
mailto:Claire.logan180@btinternet.com�
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DO YOU NEED HELP AT HOME? 

I CAN OFFER A RANGE OF CARE SERVICES FOR THE ELDERLY INCLUDING: 

ORGANISING MEALS, SHOPPING & LIGHT DOMESTIC DUTIES    

I CAN BE THE FRIENDLY FACE YOU NEED IF YOU JUST WANT TO CHAT 

PLEASE GIVE CARRIE A CALL 

01235 848853 OR 07778 036707 

References available 

LIFESTYLE 

 

Home Helpers Care Ltd 
  

25 The Nursery Sutton Courtenay Oxon OX14 4UA Tel: 01235 848822 Fax 01235 848688 
Established since 1993 

Providing Services in the South & Vale to Private Customers / Direct Payments Customers / 
Social Services Funded Customers & Independent Living Customers 

Comprehensive Range of Care Services, including Palliative Care / Day & Night Sitters / Meals / 
At Home Laundry / Shopping / Collecting Pensions / Paying Bills & Light Domestic tasks 
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LIFESTYLE 



 

 

DISCLAIMER: This Journal is published in all good faith and every care is taken in its compilation. 
The organizers of the Sutton Courtenay News and its Agents therefore accept no responsibility for 
OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity of any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS 
ARISING WHATSOEVER from the publication. 

 
 

 
The better way  
to book your holiday 
 
Call:  01235 819121 
Email: info@johnallantravel.co.uk 
Visit:  128 Broadway.Didcot.OX11 8AB 
Surf:  www.johnallantravel.co.uk 
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